Minutes – NE-1022 meeting
Fairfield Inn and Suites

Atlanta Airport

October 16-17, 2008

The meeting was opened at 9:20 by Bill Roush

Attendees:  Michael Darre (CT), Paul Harrison (IL), Bill Roush (USDA-ARS, MS), Ken Koelkebeck (IL), Sally Noll (MN), Heng-Wei Cheng (USDA-ARS, IN), Brian Fairchild (GA), Sheila Scheideler (NE)

The minutes from the 2007 meeting were approved unanimously.

We have not submitted reports since 2005.  Ken Koelkebeck will assemble the 2006 and 2007 reports, and Bill Roush will assemble the 2008 report.  Members should email their 2006, 2007 and 2008 reports to Ken or Bill by November 1, along with a brief research summary in the form of an abstract.  The termination report will be due in 2009.

Discussion ensured as to the continuation of the project.  Bill Vinson and Rubie Mize (NERA) were called for advice regarding timeline and process.  A request to write a new proposal needs to be sent as soon as possible to Bill Vinson.  If approved, the full proposal will need to be written and submitted by July of 2009 at the latest.

Participation in the project has been low recently and there was discussion as to the value of continuing this effort.  However, this is one of the few poultry projects and the members agreed that it is important to maintain a project in this area.

The group also discussed strategies for increasing collaboration.  Sharing equipment is one way and has been successful in the past.  Given the increasing costs of animal care, another option is to conduct trials at one site, with other project members collecting needed data from that site.

The group decided to develop the new project request at this meeting.  The majority of the first day of the meeting was spent drafting this document, which was emailed at the end of the day to all project members for comment.

Station Reports – The following station reports were presented:

CA – Effects of pre- and post-hatch lighting stimulation on broiler behavior and health

CT – Bioacoustic analysis of habituation of response to stressors in chickens; effects of caprylic acid in feed on Salmonella colonization in broilers

GA – Improving water quality on commercial broiler farms; using water consumption as a management tool for monitoring bird uniformity; ammonia and particulate emissions from chicken houses

IA – Determining ammonia and particulate emissions from Midwest turkey barns

IL/PA – Limit feeding of corn and distillers grains (DDGS) in non-feed withdrawal molt programs for laying hens

IN – Modulation of serotonergic system for controlling feather pecking and cannibalism in laying hens; genetic selection effects on chicken well-being

MN – Utilization of glycerol as a feed additive for turkeys

MS – Stochastic program for feed formulation

NE – Vocalizations as measures of animal stress/welfare; environmental enrichment for turkeys to increase early feed intake and leg strength

The call-in portion of the meeting began at 9:00 on 10/17 – Rich Reynnells, Hank Engster, and Hong-Wei Xin called into the meeting.  The project request was discussed and finalized.  There was also discussion about net energy requirements for heavy birds in broiler production.  Rich Reynnells mentioned that information about CSREES and the National Institute for Food and Agriculture can be found on the website of NASULGC.

The request to write a new project was emailed to Bill Vinson to initiate the review process.  Mike Darre agreed to chair the re-write committee and will delegate writing tasks to different members.

Appreciation was expressed to Brian Fairchild for his efforts in organizing the meeting.

Nominations:  The Nominating Committee put forth Sheila Scheideler as Junior Executive; the members voted unanimously in favor (NB:  The other officers for 2009 will be Bill Roush, Past Chair; Joy Mench, Chair; Jody Purswell, Secretary; and Mike Darre, Senior Executive).

Potential new member:  Randy Westgren (economist, IL); Dan Sumner (economist, CA); Hamish Gow (economist, MI); Scotti Hester (physiology – Purdue); Roger Lein (physiology – Auburn); Janice Siegford (behavior, MSU); Subir Biswas (engineer; MSU).  These individuals will be contacted by Joy Mench after the request to submit a proposal is approved.

Next year’s meeting will be hosted in Connecticut by Mike Darre in mid-October (14-16 or 21-23); Mike will confirm dates after checking on hotel availability and possible conflicts (e.g. UEP meeting).

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 on 10/17.

Meeting minutes prepared by Joy Mench
